

# Central School

1 August 2018 Here-turi-kōkā

Kia ora Talofa Kia orana Bula iHola! Malo e lelei

Na Trina & Staff

#### SCHOOL VALUES

Petone Central School is guided by the values of:

Whanaungatanga (Aroha, Working together, Relationships, Kotahitanga,)

Ako (Reciprocal / Tuakana-Teina, Learn, Teach, Persevere, Risk Taking)

Respect (Trust, Honesty, Listen, Value Others / Mana tangata, Value Property)

Manaakitanga (Helping, Sharing, Caring, Nice words, Hospitality)





**Our Valued Education Partners** 

# Nga mihi, welcome, talofa, namaste, kia orana, taloha ni, fakalofa lahi atu, malo e lelei, bula, ni hao, konichi wa, kalous enthrata, bonjour.

Kia ora Koutou

Welcome to Week 2 of Term 3, our tamariki (children) have settled well into the school routine.

We welcome Tamati Soderholm and whānau to Kauri class.

We had a special assembly on Monday to say thank you to Raj (Crestclean) for assembling our new garden shed which is being put to good use and to bid farewell to our caretaker Froddo who has been with us since 2017 along with introducing his replacement Dan to staff and students.

#### Life Education Van

We are fortunate to have the Life Education Van with us this week. Our tamariki are learning about why it is important to be healthy and how the body functions (the job of the heart, lungs etc). Please remember while the Van is on site, the gates will be closed to prevent vehicles coming on to the school site as there is no space for parking or turning.

#### Wednesday 15th August- School will be closed for instruction

We have been informed by NZEI Te Riu Roa, that the strike will be for the whole day.

School will be closed for instruction, and we ask that you keep your children home.

The Strike is part of the campaign for:

- More teachers so your tamariki can get more attention.
- More resources/staff and funding to support children with additional learning needs.
- A pay jolt for salaries for teachers to address the teacher shortage, so that your children will have a teacher in the future.

We appreciate the inconvenience that the strike action will have on some of our families but it is crucial that some progress is made towards the campaign points. Members do not take the decision to strike lightly, primary teachers have not taken industrial action since 1994. We thank you for supporting better conditions in education- both in Petone Central School and across New Zealand.

Camp meeting - for all Parents of the Year 6,7, & 8 students on Thursday 30th, Tawa Class, time to be advised. It is important that parents attend. A special Camp pānui (newsletter) is attached

with more detail for these students and whanau.

Have a great rest of the week Everyone

Whāea Trina

Tūmuaki

**Tuckshop This Friday** \$3 Meat Burger



٠				
l	Key Dates Term 3		Term Calendar	
ı	Tuesday	14 August	Zealandia School Trip	
ı	Tuesday	4 September	Y3—Y6 Table Tennis	
ı	Wednesday	29 August	Senior Camp Meeting	Tawa Class
ı	Thursday	30 August	Y4—Y8 Southern Zone Swimming For Selected Students	Naenae Pool
ı	Friday	7 September	Onesie Day—Support Wellington Free Ambulance	
ı	Monday	10 September	Maori Language Week	
ı	Tuesday	18 September	Y7/8 Softball	
ı	Thursday	27 September	Movie Fundraiser	Lighthouse
ı	Friday	28 September	Term 3 Ends	
ı				



#### To Marvy Hugo

Celebrating his birthday this week.

### Movie Fundraiser School Camp

'The House With A Clock in its Walls'
Thursday 27th of September 6pm
Starring Jack Black & Cate Blanchard

This is a fundraising event to help with the costs of the Senior Camp in Term 4. Please call to the office to purchase your \$20 ticket.



## **Community Notices**

Got a talent you'd like to share on the big stage?

Goodtime Music Academy and the Hutt City Council are running 'Hutt's Got Talent', Aug 13-17th, with over \$2,500 worth of prizes to be won! Entries close Friday 3rd of August. You can register at HGT.GTMA.CO.NZ

#### Tots to Teens Magazine.

In case you don't know us, Tots to Teens magazine is a free community parenting resource for Wellington families. We focus on positive, well-researched parenting advice to support children's reading, learning, behaviour, nutrition, health, well-being, and resilience. We have distributed 550,000 free magazines nationwide each year to families through schools, preschools, libraries, and Plunket for 16 years.

The ink to the new digital magazine is: <a href="https://readymag.com/TOTSTOTEENS/Wellington/">https://readymag.com/TOTSTOTEENS/Wellington/</a>

#### **Recycling Programme**

Check Out Our New Recycling Units - One per class
Pictured Below is Rata Class

